

Twenty seventh Meeting of Renhold Neighbourhood Plan Working Group

7 October 2024 at 7:30 pm

Present, C Dietz, K Herkes I Mclver, P Norris T Ploszajski, A Quince and P Sawford

Apologies, , N Gribble, D Ivins, S Mitchell-Wood J Roberts and K Rayner

Agenda

1. Welcome and apologies
2. No declaration of interests
3. Matters arising from last meeting
 - a. TP had completed the redraft of the Neighbourhood Plan in light of feedback from the Borough and Team Members so it is now ready to go to the PC to be endorsed ahead of Regulation 14 Huge thanks recorded to him for his sterling efforts on our behalf
- 4 Final check through of policy-AQ to check with Sonia Gallagher at BBC, to see what else needs to be added by way of supporting documentation
- 5 Final check though of Executive Summary
 - a. AQ had asked PN to ask Nigel Colclough for some aerial photographs of the Parish. This he had done, but as the Google Map SW view included the whole of the Parish in one shot, it was decided to use that as the front page photograph. Thanks recorded to PN for his efforts and AQ to write to NC to thank him for the photos
 - b. To accommodate the photo, AQ to ask Jonathan Bradford (printer) to print it as A5 landscape booklet.
 - c. TP agreed to finalise text of the Executive Summary in order to pass it on to Helen (the specialist who had drawn up the Policies map)
 - d. AQ to ask Jonathan if he can perforate the back page for responses to be easily torn from booklet and returned.
 - e. KH/PN to liaise on which photos from the village to include, possibly some historic images. AQ to ask AECOM for permission to use their photos of the three new developments.
- 6 Collection of Responses
 - f. KH is getting collection boxes ready and same collecting points will be used for paper responses as in the last survey-church, chapel, school, village shop, PC notice board in The Spires and Cranbourne and the, sports pavilion etc. AQ to email list to KH
 - g. IM to check rnpwg email address for online returns
7. Drop In
 - a) AQ to liaise with Village Hall to see which date(s) might be available for the drop in session
 - b) AQ to look out for badges uses last time. PS also has lanyards, KH can print new name labels if required.
 - c) AQ to check with Church leaders and Robert at the village shop to see if permanent displays can be placed there. for the 8 week Consultation Period. KH has an art portfolio which could be used for the purpose.
 - d) AQ and IM to design Save the date Drop In notice for magazine
 - e) Once the drop In Date agreed PN to hire display boards from Bolnhurst again
- 8 Posters for Drop In

a) Steve from Ravensden has very kindly sent us the posters used in their consultation. AQ to consult with John Maberley about which programmes/applications he used. IM volunteered to create timeline.

b) AQ to circulate poster content to team once complete to finalise at next meeting.
9 Further work

a) AQ to check with Sonia and/or Kim to see which supporting docs need to be circulated ahead of Reg 14 i.e. Strategic Environmental Assessment Screening Report to Statutory bodies. Like Historic England, and Natural England.

N.B. Subsequent to this meeting it has been advised that our SEAS Report and our Habitat Regulation Screening report will need to be sent ahead of the Regulation 14 process to ensure that any amendments suggested by those external bodies are included.

10 Delivery of Booklet for Drop In IM to prepare numbers for each of the routes from his magazine schedule

NG Church Lane, Church Close, Wilden Road

SMW Woodfield Lane and Green End

CD Hookhams Lane

KH Brookfield and Brook Lane

KR Ravensden Road

PN Aspire

IM Cranbourne

AQ/DI Spires

AQ Becher Close

11 Meeting closed at 9:00pm. Thanks recorded to Church for allowing us to use the Chapter House and to Ian S for unlocking/locking

12 Date of next meeting tba